
 

Fleet Managers: 

In December 2021 the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) adopted the 
Advanced Clean Trucks Rule (https://www.nj.gov/dep/aqm/currentrules/Sub33.pdf). The rule has a 
one-time reporting requirement for large businesses, government agencies, or contractors that operate 
or dispatch vehicles with a manufacturer’s gross vehicle weight rating (GVWR) greater than 8,500 lbs. 
in New Jersey. This includes medium-duty vehicles such as vans and ¾ ton pickups and heavier 
vehicles such as delivery trucks, school buses, transit buses, and tractor-trailer trucks. The information 
is required by April 1, 2023.  

If, during 2022, you owned, operated, or acted as a broker for more than 50 of these vehicles or had 
revenues of greater than $50 million for the 2022 tax year, then you are required to report.  More 
details on the reporting requirements as well as the reporting template can be found at 
https://dep.nj.gov/stopthesoot/advanced-clean-trucks-rule-fleet-reporting/. 

While brokers/owners of large fleets over 50 vehicles, as well as government, are required to report, 
smaller fleets are welcome to report as well.  All the information gathered will assist the Department in 
determining the best way forward when it comes to electrifying the medium and heavy-duty vehicle 
fleet in New Jersey.  Without good data, it will be much more difficult to prioritize vehicle types and 
industry segments where electric vehicles can be deployed first versus those where such a move will 
not be possible for many more years to come. 

After reviewing this guidance information, if you still have questions, please email 
stopthesoot@dep.nj.gov with subject line “ACT Reporting.”   
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